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Letter from the Minister.... 
 

Dear Friends 
 

Each Christmas Jess and I are invited to go into Hodgson Academy in 
Poulton to tell the Christmas story. It is quite a challenge! How do you 
grab the attention of a group of teenagers and make a 2000-year-old 
story relevant to their lives today? Do you entertain? Moralise? 
Preach?  We will let you know how we got on in a few weeks’ time! 
 

The power of the Christmas story for me is that it focuses on God 
coming in ‘under the radar’ and using some of the least and lowest of 
the 1st century to start a revolution of love. It is not just what Mary and 
Joseph do, but who they are – the poor – that is so challenging. Their 
vulnerability and the vulnerability of the Christ-child is what makes us 
re-think who God is and where God is found in the world today. 
 

It is no exaggeration to say that the world is reeling under the twin 
challenges of climate change and living at peace with one another. We 
seem to be finding it extraordinarily difficult to work together and in 
some places even talk to one another without shouting. This year’s 
Methodist theme for Advent is ‘Hush the Noise’ which is a snippet of 
the carol ‘It Came Upon the Midnight Clear’. That carol speaks of 
hushing the noise of strife to hear the angels sing. As Christmas 
approaches the noise of commercialism threatens to drown out our 
reflection on the season. The story of a baby born in poverty risks 
being eclipsed by Santa on a sleigh dispensing presents to those lucky 
enough to be able to afford to join in the buy-fest. This is not an 
argument to be miserable and Scrooge-like but it is a call to remember 
God is found among us, in sharing and community, rather than in the 
accumulation of ‘stuff’. 
 

I began by talking about sharing the Christmas story with teenagers. I’d 
like to close by saying that all of us have a story to tell and God is in 
our stories already. They may be happy or sad stories, routine or 
dramatic. Yet God is there. And the more love is found, the more God 
becomes visible. 
 
I do hope you have a very Happy and Peaceful Christmas and New 
Year however you may be spending the season. 
 
 With love to you all, Will xx 

 
 

 



 



 



Our Church’s usual weekly activities: - 

Regular meetings  

on the first Monday 

of the month 

Parkinson’s UK invite people with Parkinson’s, 

their families and carers to their monthly 

meetings in  the Church Hall at  7.30 p.m. 

Monday 1.30 pm In the Vestry .  Sister Barbara Crockett –  

Bible Study 

“ 2 pm -4 pm In the Hall Monday Tea Dancers 

“ 4.30 pm – 6 pm In the Lounge “Just-Be Juniors” * 

Tuesday  1.30 p.m 
In the Hall 

Tuesday Tea Dancers 

Evening 7.30 p.m Scottish Dancers 

 7.45 p.m Taylor Room 745 Ladies’ Club 

Wednesday 10.30 a.m Lounge Coffee Morning 

morning 
10.30-11.30 a.m. Hall Yoga 

 

afternoon 

12 - 4 p.m. Lounge Crafties 

12.30 and 

1.30 p.m. 
Hall 

FITNESS 50 has 2 classes 

(free) 

Evening 
 4.30 –7pm Hall Slimming World 

Thursday 

“ 

Evening 

10-12 noon Hall Line Dancers 

2 pm “ B Older Group 

6 pm –7.30 pm “             Brownies *    

  “ 6 – 9 pm Taylor Room Junior Chess Club   

“ 7 – 9 pm Classroom Dream Team Singers 

Friday 

afternoon 

12 - 2  pm 

1 – 3 pm 

Lounge 

Hall 

Surecare 

Windmill Art Society 

 

Evening 

 

6 -7.30 

pm  

 

Hall 

Rock Kids for 6-12 years who 

meet for Bible stories, games 

and crafts – and to enjoy being 

part of a Christian family * 



IN MEMORIUM 

Richard  Adams 

It is with great sadness we heard the news of the death of our 

colleague and friend Richard Adams, especially so soon after his 

wife Chris passed away. 

Richard was the backbone of our Drama Group for many years.  

He wrote plays just for us to perform and was our rock when times 

were tough.  He will be remembered with great affection and will 

be missed by us all.          PP 

 
 
 

 
The birth flower for December is both the Holly and Narcissus, 

and 
 

The birth stone is the Turquoise and Tanzanite 

 

 
The birth flower for January are Carnations and snowdrops, 

and 
 

The birth stone is the Garnet 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 


